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SPECIAL EVENTS  - JUNE 

      3 Koffee Klatch 
      3 Dance Night/Karaoke 
      12 Bunco 
      16 Dance Night/Karaoke 
     17 Koffee Klatch 
     17 Potluck Dinner 
     24 Game Night (No Bunco) 
     25 Birthday Party for Dotty Sandin 
     26 Bunco 

UPCOMING EVENTS - JULY 

1 Koffee Klatch  
1 Dance Night/Karaoke 
4 4th of July Lunch 
10 Bunco 
14 Dance Night/Karaoke 
15 Koffee Klatch 
15 Ice Cream Social 
22 Game Night (No Bunco) 
24 Bunco 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Summer Solstice – June 21, 2017 
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Summer Solstice – June 21, 2017 
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Music Time 

2-4p 
Euchre 6:15p 
Cards/Games 

6:30p 

Pool Exer 
9:00a 

Bible Study 
11a 

Koffee Klatch 
9a 

Karaoke 
7p 

Pool Exer 
9:00a 

Golf  No Line 
Dancing 

 

Pool Exer 
9:00a 

 

Bingo 6:00p 

 
Music Time 

2-4p 
Euchre 6:15p 
Cards/Games 
        6:30p

Pool Exer 
9:00a 

Bible Study 
         11a

“Secret Life 
of Pets”

Pool Exer 
        9:00a 
 

 
Bunco 

7p 

          Golf 
 
 
 

Flag Day 
Line Dancing 

9:30 
Pool Exer 

9:00a         
Bingo 6:00p

 
Music Time 

2-4p 
Euchre 6:15p 
Cards/Games 
        6:30p

Pool Exer 
9:00a 

Bible Study 
         11a 

Karaoke 
7p 

Koffee Klatch 
         9a 
 

Pot Luck  
Dinner 
5:30p 

 
 

Fathers’ 
Day 

Pool Exer 
        9:00a

         Golf Line Dancing 
9:30 

Pool Exer 
9:00a 

     
Bingo 6:00p

 
Music Time 

2-4p 
Euchre 6:15p 
Cards/Games 
         6:30p

Pool Exer 
9:00a 

Bible Study 
         11a

Game Night 
6:30p 

 
Dottie’s 

100 B-Day 
Party 

Pool Exer 
9:00a 

 
Bunco 

           7p

       Golf Line Dancing 
9:30 

Pool Exer 
9:00a 

     
Bingo 6:00p

 
Music Time 

2-4p 
Euchre 6:15p 
Cards/Games 
        6:30p

Pool Exer 
9:00a 

Bible Study 
         10a
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GAVA 
Board of Directors 

 
President’s Report 

The board of directors conducted a special meeting in April that focused on our financial planning strategy 
for the next five years. The meeting was held as a workshop, the board as well as residents in the audience 
took part in identifying some key initiatives and needs that face our community. In the end the board voted 
to allocate future reserve fund monies to the following projects: 

2017 – The board voted to address an immediate need. The clubhouse roof has been leaking and has met 
its life expectancy. Various roofing contractors inspected the roof and determined that a new roof was 
needed. After receiving multiple bids, the board allocated $32,300 for a new roof. 

2017/2018 – The clubhouse lawn. Much discussion centered around the condition of the lawn around the 
clubhouse. This communal area is the focal point of visitors that enter our community. Lack of water and the 
means to produce water on this area has taken its toll. We will be considering possibly a well, irrigation, and 
sod. 

2019/2020 – Storage. For some time now we have been dealing with ways to create space for our storage 
needs. We have various closets and sheds that are constantly full. The sheds we have on our property need 
repair. Instead of adding temporary storage, we would be looking at eliminating our sheds and constructing 
one building that would satisfy our needs for years to come. 

I would like to thank those that provided input during this exercise, especially Maryann Sieminski and Mickey 
Stewart who did extensive research regarding solving our storage issues in the future. 

Ken LaMarca 

Kencyn4@yahoo.com 

RESPONSIBLE BOARD MEMBER  
 

Compliance Committee Bob Lyttle 
Orientation   Charley Freeman 
Shuffleboard   Bonnie Theal 
Architectural   Sandy Fillipon 
Social/Activities  TC Hite 
Newsletter   Charley Freeman 
Website   Ken LaMarca 
Ponds    Frank Chicollo 
Landscaping   Ken LaMarca 
Employees   Ken LaMarca 
City Of Oldsmar  Frank Chicollo 
Rv Lots   Sandy Fillipon 
Bocce    Bonnie Theal 
 

Social Club President’s Letter 
 
I can’t believe it is already June. Boy, time flies when you are having 

fun! And fun we do have in Gull Aire Village. With everything we have going 
on who has time to watch TV. (Or take naps). 

The Cinco de Mayo party was a great success. The food, the music, 
the good fellowship, what a great time. A big THANK YOU for all those that 
made it happen.  

We have some changes to our Bunco schedule. For May, June, July 
and August Bunco will be played on the 2nd and 4th Monday at 7:00pm. It will 
not be played on game night. 

A special birthday party is being held on June 25 at the club house. It 
is Dotty Sandin’s 100th Birthday. George and Sonia Kuperis are extending an 
invitation to all Gull Aire Village residents to drop in and help make this a very 
special day for Dotty. See the invitation posted in this newsletter. 

Big news, not as big as turning 100, a cruise is planned for February 
25, 2018. This will be on the Royal Caribbean Allure of the Seas out of Ft. 
Lauderdale. The group price includes all port charges, taxes and the 
transportation by motor coach to and from the ship. This price is a great group 
rate. I suggest you book early so as to get this rate. If you wait too long the 
rates may go up. If you reserve it now, Accent on Travel will keep watch of the 
prices. If they go down, you will be rebooked at the lower price. If they go up, 
you keep this lower price. See the brochure posted in the newsletter. The Allure 
of the Seas is a large ship with many amenities to enjoy. You can pick up a 
reservation form at the club house or call me and I will get one to you. If you 
want I will also be happy to bring your completed form to Accent on Travel or 
you can bring it yourself. Please book early and join us for a fun time on this 
cruise.  

Please check the bulletin board for up-coming events and any 
changes. As always, we are striving to make Gull Aire Village an exciting and 
fun place to live. 

Thank you, and keep having fun. 

Dale Mathurin 

 

A HISTORY MINUTE 
 

  Did you know that our town's founder - Ransom Eli OLDS -was also the President of the Oldsmar 
State Bank for the brief time he was in Florida?  Mr. Olds served as the town's bank President until he 
departed....sometime around 1925.  The building he constructed to house the Oldsmar Bank is still 
standing, and is currently used by the Oldsmar City Council, the Oldsmar Historical Society, and the Upper 
Tampa Bay Chamber of Commerce.  In 1919, shortly after the bank opened, the kindly Mr. Olds opened 
an account for each child in town.....in the amount of $10 !  While there was a sparse population living here 
at the time, the gesture was one of a by-gone era that is unheard of today. 
 

-  Historical tidbits about OLDSMAR can be discovered at the Oldsmar 
Historical Society - 101 State St across from City Hall.  Open from 

10A - 2P on the first and third Tuesdays during the summer months 
of June, July, and August - 
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KOFFEE KLATCH 
 

Saturday, June 3rd 

Saturday, June 17th  
 

9:00am 
 

$1.50/person 
 
Bring your empty coffee cup and enjoy 
coffee or tea and a nice assortment of 
pastries, donuts, Chicago rolls and 
sometimes a fruit cup.  It is a good way to 
meet new friends and neighbors and hear 
what will be happening in Gull Aire in the 
next few weeks. 
  

Sue Van Vessum 
727-641-3145



Page 8 - June 2017	 Gull Aire Village

BINGO                                  Jan Freeman  
727-470-3668       

 
Wednesday 6:00pm 

 
Callers for June are: 
 
June 7th  Sandy Kicza 
June 14th  Johnson 
June 21st  Bill Yost 
June 28th  Pat Pelletier 
 

NO HOT DOGS UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 
 
 

 
LINE DANCING         
 
Morning Class                           Sue Van Vessem   

727-784-8509 
 

We will continue to meet on Wednesday mornings 
from 9:30 to 10:30 am, however, there will be NO 
CLASS on June 7th.  New dancers are always 
welcome! 
 
Evening Class 
                           
The evening classes for line dancing have been 
cancelled. 
 

 
 
BIBLE STUDY                   Mary Ellen McCormick 

727-772-5728 
 

Friday 10:00 – 11:00 am 

Non-Denominational Bible Study meets in the 
clubhouse.  Men and women welcome. 
 
 

 

 

POOL EXERCISE                Mary Etta Stearns 
727-781-7981  

 
Mon., Wed., Fri., 9:00 am 

 
Beginning June 2nd pool exercise class will 
begin at 9:00 am and will last one hour.  Come 
join this very popular activity. 
 

PINOCHLE CLUB                   Berniece Stults 
727-789-3508 

Helen Yarrington 
727-772-6477 

 
Thursday 6:30 pm 

 
Join us at the clubhouse for a fun evening of 
pinochle.  Four to a table or join us as a 
substitute when needed.  Bring a friend. 

COMPUTER CLASS                  Vickie Mills 
727-781-4853 

 
Computer Class will resume in September 
on the second Tuesday of each month. 

YOGA  
Dianne Eisenberg 

727-772-9335 
 
Yoga will resume in September.  



Gull Aire Village 	 June 2017 - Page 9

BUNCO                                 Emily Mathurin 
727-741-8193 

 
NEW UPDATE 

   
Monday June 12th, 7:00 pm 
Monday June 26th, 7:00 pm 

 
Bunco will be on the 2nd Monday and 
4th Monday at 7:00 p.m. through the summer 
months, June, July and August. 
  
This game is played with 3 dice, lots of fun, 
prizes and a great way to get to 
know your friends and neighbors. 
  
All you need is $ 5.00 to play.  Please bring 
a small snack to share. 
  
 

EUCHRE                          Charley Freeman 
   727-453-8966 

 
Thursday 6:15 pm 

 
Anyone interested in playing Euchre or 
learning how to play, come to the clubhouse 
and be part of the fun. If you have any 
questions, please call. 

BILLIARDS                           Ken Robinson 
                        813-503-9345 

             10:00 a – 4:00 p 
 

We are still looking for several new people 
to join our group of players.  There is a sign-
up sheet on the clubhouse bulletin board.  

VIDEO AEROBICS             Jean Roman 
727-475-8894 

 
Video aerobics will resume in the fall. 

MUSIC TIME                              Charley Freeman 
727-453-8966 

 
 Thursday 2:00 – 4:00 pm 
       (except holidays)  
 
If you like to sing, play an instrument or just like to 
listen, join us for “Music Time” at the clubhouse

TAI CHI CLASS – starting June 19th 

In order to present an effective and personalized 
program, the instructor advised me that the class 
size should only be 18 students. (I convinced her 
we could probably accommodate 20). As a result, 
some residents had to be put on a WAIT LIST for 
the next session sometime after the holidays.  

Those residents who WILL be attending the first 
class or who are on the WAIT LIST have already 
been notified. 

In all fairness to those on the “wait list”, we cannot 
accept any resident who just shows up to attend 
the class.    

Thank you for your understanding. 

SHUFFLEBOARD                                Alice Szczur 
 
On a very sad note, our President and Captain of the 
"A" Team, Dave Murray passed away on May 6, 
2017.  He was truly a good friend to everyone who 
knew him and he considered everyone his friend.  
Our deepest sympathies, thoughts and prayers go 
out to Barbara, his wife and his entire family   He will 
be missed. 
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Personalized Legal Services
Focused on YOU, Your FAMILY 

and Your GOALS.

Estate Planning
Probate / Trust Administration

Real Estate / Title Insurance
Business Law

1801 Pepper Tree Drive . Oldsmar, Florida 34677

Serving the community since 1989
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Classy, Sassy Red Hatters 
 of Gull Aire Village 

 
The group will reconvene activities in the fall. 

 
CIVIL WAR ROUND TABLE 
 
The Civil War Round Table will take a hiatus 
for the summer and reconvene regular 
meetings next September. Our next meeting 
will be Monday, September 12, 2017 at 
11:00 AM in the Clubhouse 
 
To borrow a book from the Civil War Library 
contact Bruce Leandro (727-785-0539) or 
Bob Jackson (727-771-1383). 
 
Projects that we are working on: 
 
• Tours of local & regional Civil War sites 
• Support for the Civil War Trust & Battlefield 
Preservation 
• Establishing our Round Table website 
 
Accomplishments: 
 
• Civil War Film Nights 
• Civil War artifacts documented and on 
display at the Clubhouse 
• Established a Civil War Library for GAV 
Community use. 
 
A Round Table has no head. Everyone who 
sits at the table has equal status. Every point 
of view has merit. Join us! 
 
Your humble & obedient servant, 
B.E. Leandro 

GULL AIRE GOLF LEAGUE 
RESULTS FOR APRIL 2017 
 
 

4/4/17 
1ST Low Net Paula Boston 54.6  
2nd Low Net Jim Wills 58.4 
Closest to pin Jim Wills 
 
4/11/17 
1st Low Net Sandy Kicza 56.3 
2nd Low Net  Sally Wills 56.8  
Closest to pin Roy Lingle 
  
 4/18/17 
1st Low Net Rob Kern 53.6          
2nd Low Net  Sally Wills 55.5 
Closest to pin Roy Lingle  
 
4/25/17 
1st Low Net  Paula Boston  56.5      
2nd Low Net Steve Karsten 57.7  
Closest to pin Jim Wills 
 

 I would like to thank Maryann Sieminski and the entire Newsletter Team for 
completing the May issue of the Gull Aire Voice.  I must say we enjoyed our 
vacation but especially so knowing that our newsletter was in capable hands.  
It certainly proves that this is not a “one person” operation but a complete 
team effort. 
 Just a couple of reminders:  For anyone who is responsible for an 
activity, the newsletter deadline is the 8th of the month (and always appears 
on the cover page of the NL.)  If we have not received correspondence from 
you by that date, the event will be listed exactly as the previous month.  When 
sending changes, please proof read carefully for correct dates and times.  I 
am on a tight schedule to get copy to the publisher and we are spending a lot 
of time verifying information. 
Thank you,  
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Gull Aire Dance Night 
 

Free - Free 
 

Bring your own snacks and drinks 
to share with friends 

 

Music provided by 
The Gull Aire Village Singers 

Karaoke Style 
 

Saturday, June 3rd & Friday, June 16th   
 

Practice starts at 5:00pm 
Music at 7:00pm 

 
 
 

SATURDAY, June 24th 
h 
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June 
Birthdays and Anniversaries 

 
Date       Name 

BIRTHDAYS 

Date       Name 

               ANNIVERSARIES 

Day     Name Years Married

  1        Corky Strempel 
 2        James Strout 
 4        Pat Herman 
 4        Marcia Hopkins 
 4        Tom Shill 
 5        George Horner 
 6        Jim Bell 
 6        Sandra Boden  
 6        Barb Smith 
 7        Pat Hermann 
 8        Carolyn Caldero 
11       Bunny Mantel 
11       Bill Vanhoose 
12       Gene Skinner 
12       Jack Smith 
13       Kirk Hopkins 
13       Carolyn Kirby 
13       Jerry Wilkinson 
14       Van Izzo 
14       Alice Szczur 
14       Van Izzo 

15       Kathy Blette 
15       Marietjie Pistorius 
16       Jan Davies 
16       Ike Prokaska 
17       Rhoda Holden 
17       John Lutch 
17       Charles Nadeau 
20       Jeanette Hyland 
21       Aimee Jones 
21       Ruth Miglino 
22       John Braun 
22       Joseph Crivelli 
24       Dennis Gallagher 
24       Pam Hunt 
24       Joan Long 
25       Lorraine Albert 
25       Betty Charette 
25       Dottie Sandin 
26       Mary Beth Cassidy 
26      Dee Mason 
27      Susan DiFillippo 
27      Mary Etta Stearns 
28      Nancy Chicollo 
28      Ralph Richardson 
28      Terri Shill 
30      Sharon Stutler 

1 Peggy & Paul Allison  32 
2 Frances & Vito Fabiano  60 
6 Kathleen & Dennis Anderson 22 
6 Judy & Frank Rank  58 
7  Linda & Carmen Crisci  48 
7 Anna & Louis Dinelli  59 
8 Karen & Joseph Fillipon  49 
9 Dorothy & John Braun  49 
9 Valerie & Lance Fazio/Wykle 10 
12 Deborah & Douglas Campbell 41 
12 Darlene & Alan Brown  21 
14 Nancy & Frank Chicollo  20 
14 Patricia & Frank Murray  59 
14 Jean & Jan Roman  54 
16  Phyllis & Jack Patridge  59 
17 Rose & Buddy Gregory  39 
23 Cynthia & Robert Chapin 16 
23 Janet & Jeff Phillips  --- 
25 Sandy & Larry Donnermeyer  57 
26 Linda & Ron Noyce  24 
26 Sandra & Robert Boden  18 
27 Trish & Ron Gerard  42 
27 Elaine & Paul Craig  53 
28 Jane & Jack Black  65 
30 Paula & Ed Pizio  38 
30 Emily & Dale Mathurin  44 
 
 



Page 16 - June 2017	 Gull Aire Village

NEW NEIGHBORS IN OUR COMMUNITY 
Alice Szczur 

 
Roland and Tina Therriault have purchased 138 
Blue Marlin Dr., and are from Otis, Maine.  While 
Roland still works, Tina does not and enjoys her 
time knitting and painting.  

Cynthia McCoy bought her home at 141 Blue 
Marlin Dr.  She is originally from Kansas City.  She 
has 5 children and 9 grandchildren.  At present 
Cynthia is not working but enjoys her time 
gardening.   

Jack and Phyllis Patridge purchased their home 
at 202 Gulf Way and are from Ohio.  They have 
two children and one grandchild. 
 
Cornelia Whalen bought her home at 590 Trout 
Lane.  She comes to us from neighboring 
Clearwater, FL.  She is a member of the American 
Legion Auxiliary.  Although Cornelia is now 
retired, she notes that she had been a third 
generation worker at a thoroughbred race track. 

Rich Regan purchased 181 Blue Marlin Dr.  He is 
from Troy, NY and is retired.  He has 2 children 
and 5 grandchildren.  Rich enjoys fishing and 
playing ping pong.  He keeps fit by biking, doing 
yoga, and swimming pool exercising.  
 
When you see these new neighbors in our Village, 
please extend  a warm welcome!  

RESIDENT RESOURCE 
Ann Whisher 727-785-3550 

 
PLUMBING 
Rick Perez 727 364-8554 
“Rick repaired a leak in the refrigerator line 
and replaced the shut-off for the toilet in the 
bathroom. Arrived promptly, did a great job 
and his fee was very reasonable. TF 
 
HANDYMAN SERVICES 
Tom’s Handyman Services 727-307-4124 
“He is the most terrific handyman I have ever 
had. Honest, accommodating, and reasonable. 
He put up new blinds, installed new kitchen 
window and fixed my hurricane lamp, of 45 
yrs., that I loved. He did all kinds of odds and 
ends I hadn’t done in years. In 1 hr. he fixed 
everything. He even fixed my light outside as 
he was leaving at no charge. I was so happy. I 
will be having him again soon.” 
 
If you are thinking of calling a certain 
company, call me first to see if I have 
anything on them. I am here to help you if I 
can. Ann Whisher 
 
If you would like to contribute to this column 
whether it is a good or bad experience with a 
provider. Just fill out the referral form found on 
the clubhouse bulletin board by the 1st of each 
month. Deposit in the Submit pouch near 
the forms. Please do not put your forms in 
the newsletter box in the hall. That box is for 
other articles for the newsletter, not the 
Residents Resource submissions. Thank You 

Russell Milota 
76 Pelican Drive, E 

2/28/2017 

Carol Kolish 
275 Pelican Drive, N 

4/29//2017      

David Murray 
448 Tuna Court 

5/6/2017 
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“THE SECRET LIFE of PETS”

Do you wonder what they do all day especially 
when you’re not home? You’ll never look at your 
pets in the same way again. Comedy superstars 
Louis CK, Eric Stone Street and Kevin Hart make 

their animated feature film debut that finally 
answers that question. When owners leave for 
the day, pets from their building gossip with 
their friends, satisfy their sweet tooths and 

throw outrages parties. See what happens when 
a pampered terrier and his unruly roommate 

gets lost in the urban jungle of New York city. 
This film is very cute and will put a smile on your 

face and is rated “PG”. 
 

NOTE: You may bring your own comfortable chair or use 
the existing clubhouse chairs. As usual free popcorn will 
be provided. 

 

I HEARD IT AT THE POOL 
 
Heard about this GREAT "private online network" called Nextdoor Gull Aire Village.  This 
website must just be for us here in GAV and it's all about items for sale....safety concerns....service 
provider recommendations and much more.  This IS a great site....isn't it ? 
 
RESEARCH.......This "social network" is being offered thru a Bulk (junk) Mailing Permit from a Minnesota 
Zip Code.  The return address is "Gull Aire Village Neighbors", which leads one to believe that this is 
coming from GAV.....or at least someone local.  The invite lists various names of people with GAV 
addresses as the one "inviting" you to join.  BEWARE......NO one in GAV has given permission for their 
names to be used in this manner.....and this "network" appears to use shady advertising means to garner 
personal information.  When using this network your posts are seen by many surrounding neighborhoods 
and not just Gull Aire.  By joining, your name and personal information can be used in places you might 
not want it shared etc.  It is your choice but, as always.....diligence is the key !! 
 
RUMORS about issues (not people) can be investigated by our Crack 
Reporter.  Send your concerns to GAVcrackreporter@gmail.com  
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Did you know…       

LORRAINE ALBERT works in the kitchen for the 
Village Café. You can find her at the sink doing 
dishes and keeping everything running 
smoothly. She also helps with Koffee Klatch. 

 Lorraine loves to play bingo, Skip-Bo 
cards and does crafts every Tuesday with four 
of her friends. She walks the canal with her 
brother Uncle Dick and bird watches when 
enjoying the view of the canal behind her house. 

Baking cookies and pies is a favorite 
activity as is knitting too.  Lorraine will be 95 in 
June and is an amazing lady!  She has passed 
along her sense of getting involved and helping 
out to her daughter and son in law JOY and 
CARL LAFRANCE. Joy was one of our shed 
sisters and Carl keeps McMullen Booth litter free 
from the hospital to Curlew Road on both sides, 
just to name a few things they do. A family of 
kind, responsible, caring people! We are so 
fortunate to have them as neighbors! 

 

In this feature article, we would like to 
showcase the wonderful things our residents 
are involved in. If you know of someone in the 
village who is helping others, volunteering, or 
doing things to benefit others, please contact 
the newsletter team. We’d like to highlight their 
efforts! All submissions will be considered.       

Endangered Golf Carts  

The City of Oldsmar has granted Gull Aire the 
PRIVILEGE of using our golf carts and a lot of 
our residents enjoy the luxury of riding thru the 
neighborhood or to the clubhouse. However, 
there are some residents who are endangering 
this convenience. 

As summer approaches, grandchildren will be 
visiting, but they DO NOT belong behind the 
wheel of a golf cart – whether driving it or sitting 
on your lap. This is a violation of Article IV, 
Florida Code of Ordinances, Section 66-105. 
This ordinance states “ALL persons operating a 
golf cart (and that includes your grandbabies) 
must be in possession of a VALID DRIVERS 
LICENSE”. And what “intelligent” grandparent 
would risk injury to a toddler by placing them on 
their lap while driving – would you do that in your 
automobile? 

During the school spring break, there was a golf 
cart with 2 passengers riding in it and 1 young 
boy standing up in the back – there were no rear 
seats on the cart. He was just standing up and 
hanging on while they were driving thru the 
village. Under section 66-110 of the same 
Ordinance, it states “it is unlawful for any 
occupant to stand at any time while the golf 
cart is in motion”. Also in that section it states 
“it is unlawful for a golf cart to be operated 
on city sidewalks” and the owner MUST have 
liability insurance against personal injury and 
damage to property relative to the operation of 
golf carts on designated city streets”. 

So, what is all the fuss about – the City has made 
it very clear that violations of the Florida Codes 
will result in rescinding the golf cart 
designation FOR THE ENTIRE COMMUNITY – 
not just that driver! The next time you witness 
a violation of these codes, mention to them that, 
in addition to breaking the law, they are putting 
the entire community at risk. 
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NOTE:  Reservation forms may be taken or sent to Dael Mathurin, 467 Trout Ln., Oldsmar, FL 
34677 or taken directly to Accent on Travel, 33655 US Highway 19 N., Palm Harbor, FL 34684 
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Wednesday, June 21st
First day of Summer!
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Neighborhood Watch 
“Trying To Keep Our Neighborhood A Safe Place To Live”    

Subject: Watch Out For the Alligators !!!!!!!!!! 
Hello Everyone,  

Just thought I would drop a note and let you all know what we came upon on our neighborhood 
watch patrol last night. 

At Tarpon Lane & Canal Way, on top of the storm drain, was a huge alligator. I almost hit him it was 
so dark and all of a sudden there he was. He was at least 6ft. in length.  We called 911 but while waiting 
for the deputy and a trapper to arrive, the gator stood up and walked across the road and went back down 
into the spillway probably where he came from.  We notified the Sherriff’s office and, although deputies 
were dispatched, they cancelled the trapper.  The gator was gone. 

If you are walking your dog, riding your bike or just out after dark, please be careful and on the 
lookout. We haven’t had any rains and all the ponds, spillways, etc. are dried up. The gators come out for 
water and can be found in the storm drains.  Also, with garage doors open you just might find an unpleasant 
surprise. 

One thing I must say when we need a Sheriff we have the best, they are here in no time.  So don’t 
be afraid to call 911 for an alligator. 

We also talked to the deputy last night about kids running around in here at night. A couple of nights 
ago we came upon 4 teenagers (3 girls 1 boy) in a car at the clubhouse at 11:30 at night.  I questioned 
them and they said they were going swimming.  I said the pool is closed at 11:00 and I ask them if they 
lived in here.  They said her grandmother did but couldn’t give me a name and started laughing.  I told 
them to leave and out the entrance they went.  The sheriff said if you see any teenagers in here and they 
do not belong, call 911.  He said they are the ones that are stealing cars in the area.  Teenagers in Gull 
Aire at night, when they aren’t supposed to be, are up to no good. 
 
Thank You Kindly 
Jane & Jimmy 
 

Editor’s Note:  Edited for length 
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(Solution to Sudoku puzzle on page 15)(Solution to Crossword puzzle on page 28)
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4th OF JULY LUNCH 
 

Tuesday, July 4th 
 

Please check the bulletin board for menu and  
Pricing information.  Not available at time of 

  newsletter going to the publishers. 
Thank you 

 
 

SAVE THE DATE 
 

4th OF JULY LUNCH 
 

Tuesday, July 4th 
 

Please check the bulletin board for 
menu and  

Pricing information.  Not available 
at time of 

  newsletter going to the 
publishers. 
Thank you 

 
 

–
Work has started on the Ulta store, Earth Fare should 
be opened before Thanksgiving, PetSmart will be 
constructed in a portion of the former Office Depot 
building with a projected opening by the end of this 
year. At a different location - Ace Hardware is coming 
soon, to the intersection of Tampa and East Lake 
roads, next to the Aldi and Ross stores. 

If you haven’t been to the AMC movie theater 
recently, you are in for a treat. They have installed 
new vinyl RECLINING chairs. Bring your “blankie” – 
if you don’t like the movie you can at least take a nice 
nap! 

 

 

 

Pictures 
Pictures 

  Pictures 
 
 
 
Come on all you amateur photographers out there.  
Let’s get clicking.  Looking for photos that we can 
use on the cover of the Gull Aire Voice.  There are 
so many beautiful things in Florida just waiting for 
someone to capture them on their camera or 
phone.  Look around and give us your best shot.  
Send digitally to: gullairevillage@yahoo.com or 
place a hard copy in the Newsletter box in the 
clubhouse.  All hard copies will be scanned and 
returned.  Please include your name and address 
so that we can give credit where credit is due. 

ATTENTION! 

On May 9, 2015 access to the clubhouse wi-fi was changed.  Please see the notice on the 
bulletin board for new login and password.   
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June Crossword Puzzle

(Solution on page 26)
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June Sudoku Puzzle

Naturally 
Charming 

Gift for Dad

Call 1-800-432-5646 (JOIN)  
savethemanatee.org Photo © David Schrichte

Adopt-A-Manatee® 
this Father’s Day

(Solution on page 26)
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GAV ACTIVITIES AND COMMITTEES 

Social Club Officers                            President: Dale Mathurin 727-772-8193 
                                                           Vice President Barbara Drawbaugh 813-389-4017 
                                                           Secretary Vickie Labate 734-626-9544 
                                                           Treasurer  Diana Lutch 727-784-0476 
Bible Study – Friday morning Mary Ellen McCormick 727-772-5728 
Billiards Ken Robinson 813-503-9345 
Bingo – Wednesday evening Jan Freeman 727-470-3668 
Bocce Ball Bob Rose 727-439-4380 
Bunco Emily Mathurin 727-741-8193 
Civil War RoundTable Bruce Leandro 727-785-0539 
Clubhouse Flag Mike & Marilyn Breton 727-787-8735 
Computer Class Vickie Mills 727-781-4853 
Golf League  Bob DeGuiseppe 727-784-3625 
Karaoke  Perry Burright 727-953-8231 
 Dick Clark 727-452-5575 
Koffee Klatches – May to October Sue VanVessem 727-641-3145 
                             Nov. to April Gene & Phyllis Henriksen 727-421-6614 
Library Mary Etta Stearns 727-781-7981 
Line Dancing – Wednesday morning Sue VanVessem 727-784-8509 
Newsletter: gullairevillage@yahoo.com  Vickie Mills 727-781-4853 
Newsletter Distribution Bob Lyttle 727-953-8568 
 Jon Mills 727-781-4853 
Pinochle Club – Thursday Berniece Stults 727-789-3508 
 Helen Yarrington 727-772-6477 
Pool Aerobics – Mon/Wed/Fri  Mary Etta Stearns 727-781-7981 
Pool Badges, Clubhouse Office Alice Lopez 727-785-0643 
Posters and Event Tickets Diana Lutch 727-784-0476 
Red Hatters – Last Monday of the month  Evelyn Zuckerman 727-787-4432 
Residents’ Resource Directory Ann Whisher 727-785-3550 
Shed Manager Phyllis Crivelli 239-281-4818 
 Barbara Drawbaugh 813-389-4017 
Shuffleboard Club – President   

                                 Team A Captain   
                                               Team B Captain Ed Giangregorio 727-772-0247 
Ticket Sales Diana Lutch 727-784-0476 
Travel Club – Meets 1st Saturday of the month Mike Breton 727-787-8735 
Video Exercise – Mon~Fri mornings Jean Roman 727-475-8894 
Website Maryann Sieminski 727-786-4087 
 Vickie Mills 727-781-4853 
Yoga – Thursday, Dianne Eisenberg 727-772-9335 

NOTE:  For times, please consult the calendar or call the event contact listed above.  For additions or 
corrections, please submit to gullairevillage@yahoo.com.
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